
 

Woodhouse 
Academy 
Shaping Futures Together.  

Newsletter 20th 
September 2024 

 

Diary Dates for Parents 

Autumn Term 2024 

 

Wednesday 25th        
September 2024: Flu    
Immunisations—All years 

 

Monday 21st October 
2024: INSET Day (school 
closed to pupils) 

 

Monday 21st October 
2024: Open Evening     
5.30-7.30pm 

 

Tuesday 22nd October 
2024: KS2 Rewards      
Assembly (Invite only) 

 

Wednesday 23rd October 
2024: Year 5 Boreatton 
Residential. 

 

Thursday 24th October 
2024: KS3 Rewards      
Assembly (Invite only) 

 

Friday 25th October 2024: 
School closes at 3.35pm 
for Half Term 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello everyone and some fabulous weather we have been treated to 
– the students have had a ball down on the field at lunch times.  

 

• Whole-school assembly: Miss Parks led on this and it was all 
about our community project drive. This is something really        
important to us and enables students, along with their form tutor, 
to work on an activity that gives back to the community in some way 
– whether locally or nationally. It has worked so well in the last 
couple of years so we are excited to see what happens this year. 

• Photos: Our partner photography company was in this week and 
I saw lots of lovely photos exiting the school when I was on duty 
during the week. 

• X-Country: A shout out to all those who participated in the   
after-school event on Tuesday. You were fantastic, as expected. 

• Mrs G: Our lovely Mrs G, who left us in July, popped in to see us 
on Wednesday. We do miss her but I hear she is going to be Mrs 
Washington’s right-hand woman to support the choir! Big thanks to 
her and it will be wonderful to see her around the school again. 

• Earrings: A reminder to students and parents/carers that the 
only earrings we accept in school are plain studs and one pair. 

 

I had a lovely moment this week with Joe and his friends from year 
8. Mrs Baddeley had asked them to bring in something for a ‘show 
and tell’ kind of form session, whereby they shared something    
important to them. Joe brought in his drone and so we went on to 
the field and he demonstrated how it worked for me. It all seemed 
very technical but was great to share that time with students.  

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Farr 

 



REMINDERS FOR PARENTS: 

ABSENCES: Can all absences, including a reason for the absence, please be reported by 9am on each 
day via Arbor. Thank you.  

 

SCHOOL MEALS: Please note school meals are NO longer booked via Arbor. These will not be ordered 
daily by students in form time. 

 

ARBOR PARENT PORTAL: Don't forget you can check; homework, housepoints, trips, consents and 
many more via the portal. If you have any questions or problems with Arbor please don't hesitate to  
contact the school office. 

 

FOR INFORMATION: 

WEEK A: 02/09/24, 16/09/24, 30/09/24, 14/10/24, 04/11/24, 18/11/24, 02/12/24, 16/12/24 

WEEK B: 09/09/24, 23/09/24, 07/10/24, 21/10/24, 11/11/24, 25/11/24, 09/12/24, 06/01/25 

EASYFUNDRAISING 

Please remember to use easyfundraising every time you shop online. Over 7,000 brands will  donate to us, 
including all the big names like eBay, John Lewis & Partners, Argos, ASOS,  Expedia, M&S, Just Eat,   
Uswitch and many more! This means you can raise FREE donations for us no matter what you’re buying. 

If you haven’t signed up to support us yet, it’s easy and completely FREE. These donations really help us, 
so it would be great if you could take a moment to get started! 

You can find our easyfundraising page here: https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/
woodhousemiddle/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_medium=email&utm_content=rm-en-e2 

NHS SCHOOL NURSE DETAILS 
Please see links below for the School Nurse website; 
https://www.mpft.nhs.uk/services/health-visiting-and-school-nursing/staffordshire-clinics/drop-
schedule-5-19 
Health Visiting and School Nursing :: Midlands Partnership Foundation Trust (mpft.nhs.uk) 

 

FAQ 

What can I log myself on Arbor?  

Please log all absences on Arbor, these will then be processed in school. Any medical or contact detail updates 
should also be done through Arbor. If you would like to view an attendance certificate this can be done on Ar-
bor via a browser and a pdf of the certificate can be downloaded in the ‘absence by date’ area. 

 

What clubs are available and when/how can my child sign up? 

The list of clubs will be made available on the school website under ‘parent information’ and included in the 
school newsletter once they are launched. For any clubs with a sign-up policy, students will do this in school. 
Parents can’t attend school to ‘watch’ any clubs. However, they are more than welcome to attend fixtures that 
take place after school. Most after school clubs run from 3:45 – 4:35 (unless notified otherwise).  

 

How do I know if my child has a fixture? 

If your child has been selected for a fixture they will be notified in school and you will be contacted separately 
via email. Please ensure that you collect your child promptly at the end of the fixture (if they are not making 
their own way home). 

 

Can I park on the school car park? 

Please don’t use our school car park to park on at any time. However, if you are collecting a child (during the 
school day) for a medical appointment then it is okay to come onto the car park. 

 

Where do I find a list of school policies? 

All school policies, including how we deal with complaints, can be found on the school website (Woodhouse Acad-
emy: School Policies). 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/woodhousemiddle/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_medium=email&utm_content=rm-en-e2
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/woodhousemiddle/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_medium=email&utm_content=rm-en-e2
https://www.mpft.nhs.uk/services/health-visiting-and-school-nursing/staffordshire-clinics/drop-schedule-5-19
https://www.mpft.nhs.uk/services/health-visiting-and-school-nursing/staffordshire-clinics/drop-schedule-5-19
https://www.mpft.nhs.uk/services/health-visiting-and-school-nursing
https://www.woodhouseacademy.staffs.sch.uk/page/school-policies/19318
https://www.woodhouseacademy.staffs.sch.uk/page/school-policies/19318




 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Tilly S of 5T- she's having her creative writing published! She wrote a piece 
called 'Henry's Illness' and it will appear in a book which showcases young writers called 'Ancient 
Adventures- Incredible Tales'. 

Mrs Abson 

 

 

Young Voices and Christmas Choir will start next Tuesday at 3.35 - 4.30. Year 5 pu-
pils please check the list in the music block. 





On Saturday Ashleigh competed 
in a gymnastics competition. She 
came 1st in the floor competition 

and 1st overall. 

Fantastic Well Done! 

Zach B, Lyra W, Ollie M & William 
T won the Doug Brown tournament 

for their group with their team U13 
Chatterley Vics Football Club in the 

monsoon like weather at the       
weekend!  

Fabulous Well Done! 

Kendra has passed her Blue Belt  

grading with Distinction   

Amazing Well Done! 



 

SCC is developing a 25 year Local Transport Plan and this is a big opportunity to champion 
the voice of our rural residents. 

  
You may be aware that the Family Hubs deliver outreach activities in rural locations, please 
can you ask any of our local providers/group leads to complete the survey below with their 

residents/families.   
  

Parents/Carers Transport Survey 

https://forms.office.com/e/arE7QtecwD







